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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
We have had a turbulent couple of weeks since the last newsletter. 
 
Thankfully, we now have staff returning to the school after Covid absences and we are very pleased that we 
will be able to re-open all the classes on Monday. 
 
For now, our heating issues appear resolved and the school is lovely and warm again today. 
 
The pupils who have been in school have taken part in a wide range of activities, with many opportunities for 
developing their communication and life skills. Have a look at all the exciting news below, we have also 
marked Holocaust Memorial Day this week. 
 
We are looking forward to celebrating Lunar New Year together next week. 
 
The class teachers who have been in school this week have arranged Parent Evening slots for Tuesday   
afternoon and we will make sure that we re-arrange Parentsô Evening for classes where the class teacher 
has been absent. We look forward to catching up with you to talk about the progress that your child is      
making. 
 
Thank you again for your continued support for our Covid measures. Please see the Covid update below for 
further details. 
 
For any of our pupils and staff at home due to Covid related illness, you are in our thoughts, and we wish you 
a speedy recovery and return to school. 
 
Take care and stay safe, 

We are keeping our outbreak management plan in place until further notice. We have a smaller number of 
staff at home isolating, but we are able to have all of our classes open next week. We are starting to open up 
some more shared spaces across the school, like the Cookery Room, with additional hygiene measures in 
place. All of our meetings are being held remotely via Zoom or phone. 
 
Thank you for your support in keeping everyone as safe as possible. 

COVID UPDATE 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

²ƻƻŘŬŜƭŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ 

In Class 8 we have been enjoying learning to 
make chocolate cake as part of our cooking 
sessions. Class 8 have been developing their 
skills to follow a simple recipe on a blue strip, 
locating the ingredients needed from a         
selection, counting the number of spoonfulôs 
needed.  Some of the pupils have been using 
their skills and communication to help a peer 
make a chocolate cake too! It is great to see 
the pupils learning to be so independent in their 
cooking skills and in their communication!  

NEWS FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL 

NEWS FROM THE LOWER SCHOOL 

Class 5 have had a great week! We have continued to focus on our topic of 'people who help us' and have 
really enjoyed the role play doctors surgery set up in class. We have also been practicing putting on plasters, 
bandages and used stethoscopes to listen to heart beats as if we were going to the doctors!  
 
Class 5 have also gone for a walk in the community, and even saw police cars drive past with sirens on!  

In class 6 we've this half term we've been practicing 
and learning life skills. Some of us have been off to 
the cookery room to learn how to make pizzas, 
whilst the rest have been in class learning how to 
spread and make sandwiches. We have also been 
out in the community practicing our road safety 
skills, learning when it is safe to cross the road and 
how to do so.  
 
We have also all been really excited to read our 
new big book each week, Barry the Fish with     
Fingers. 
 
Thanks to the new soft play being completed we 
have also had the fortune of being able to use 
these two sessions a week. 

Welcome back Class One following our closure. We have 
enjoyed exploring water as part of our topic and we have 
settled well back into our class routine. 
 
Class Two have this week been focusing on turn taking 
alongside an adult and our peers. We have also enjoyed 
creating animal footprints using paint and other sensory 
materials.  
 
'We're Going On a Bear Hunt' has been our book, and 
this week we have been exploring different environments 
within the story. Class two particularly enjoyed the river 
and the mud!! 

Class 3 painting butterflies 
for Holocaust Memorial Day 
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NEWS FROM THE UPPER SCHOOL 

Class 11 have been learning to make pancakes. 
We have been learning to follow recipes, use 
different equipment in the kitchen, measure   
ingredients and count out quantities. Some   
pupils have focused on their fine and gross   
motor skills during the sessions. Communication 
has also been a focus. We are excited to try 
some different toppings soon! 

In one of the most popular sessions of the week on 
'Wellbeing Wednesdays', pupils in Class 10 have 
been learning to play a range of board games      
together. Classmates have been having fun       
practicing their turn taking and communication skills, 
as well as developing their memory, concentration, 
patience and problem solving. Each week, pupils are 
building up a bank of their favourite games to play. 
The adults in Class 10 are also discovering that 
board games are a great vehicle for connecting, 
learning and having fun together! 

Class 10 to commemorate Holocaust Memorial 

This week in Class 12 we particularly enjoyed 
our time in the cookery room. It gave us a 
chance to practice skills such as following a 
recipe, using a blue strip set of instructions, 
switch work and working together.  We all had a 
great time and the results were delicious! 


